The National Association of Protection and Advocacy Systems (NAPAS) would like to provide a few initial comments regarding Version 1 of the Voluntary Voting System Guidelines for the TGDC’s consideration at its April 20-21 hearing.   

COMMENT 1:  Section Two: Functional Capabilities (2B), p. 2-12

In order to ensure inclusion of all voters with mental disabilities, 2.2.7.1.7 should be modified to read:

 “2.2.7.1.7 Cognitive, or other mental disability”.  Alternatively, 2.2.7.1.7 can be modified to simply read “2.2.7.1.7 Cognitive Mental Disabilities” 
COMMENT 2:  Section Two: Functional Capabilities (2B), p. 2-26

2.2.7.1.7 should be modified to read as follows or using similar language that ensures the inclusion of all voters with mental disabilities:

“2.2.7.1.7 The voting process shall be accessible to voters with cognitive, or other mental disabilities.

Responsible Entity: voting system vendors, voting officials

Process: voting

Discussion: At present there are no design features specifically aimed at helping those with cognitive, or other mental disabilities.  Clause 1.2.1.9, the synchronization of audio with the screen in a DRE is helpful for some cognitive disabilities such as dyslexia.” 

COMMENT 3: Section Six: Security (6A), p. 6-33
In order to be consistent with HAVA’s mandate that voting be accessible to voters with disabilities, not just those who are blind, 6.0.1.1.1 should be modified to read:

“6.0.1.1.1 If the normal procedure includes VVPAT, the accessible voting station shall provide features that enable voters with disabilities, including those who are blind to perform this verification.”
Responsible Entity: voting system vendor

Process: voting

Discussion: This requirement is repeated from Section 2.2.7 and included here for emphasis.”
Please contact Christina Galindo-Walsh at christina@napas.org regarding any questions about our comments.   NAPAS thanks the TGDC for their consideration of these comments.   

